Park Board Meeting Minutes
August 1,2022

The August 1, 2022 Cascade Park Board meeting was called to order by Chairman Boffeli at 5:00 p.m. Board members
Rausch, Manternach, Orr were present. Sconsa was absent.

Motion by Rausch, second by Manternach to approve the agenda - all ayes.
Motion by Orr, second by Manternach to approve the meeting minutes from June 6, 2022 - all ayes.

The Board went over the financial reports for the park and pool for June & July 2022. Motion by Rausch, second by
Manternach to approve the financials - all ayes.

The board discussed the need to address issues with the steps at the kiddie slide at the pool. Motion by Orr, 2" by
Rausch to table this item until quotes and pictures of new steps are presented - all ayes.

The board discussed tree removal (out for bid) & lighting/electrical updates that will be taking place in the park due to
the gazebo demo work at the end of the summer.

The board discussed the grass roots efforts for bench donations for river park/walkway/city park, etc. There has been
enough raised for 15 benches that were ordered. A second order may be going in this next spring if there is still enough

interest.

The board discussed the approved gazebo wall height that went back through the last city council meeting to be
approved. There was some confusion around bench height vs taller walls for gazebo. This has been resolved.

Discussing FY 2023 capital projects was on the agenda for discussion. The board talked about a yearly tree plan and slide
steps and there was a motion by Rausch, 2™ by Manternach to table to the next meeting - all ayes

The board discussed the plan for an end of year pool staff party on Wednesday, August 10 from 7:30 - 9:30 pm. Pizza
will be provided.

Under other business there was a discussion about exploring cameras at the parks. Also discussed better maintenance
plan for community park (poles need to be painted, weeds around the playground, regular garbage pick up, having the

police drive by at night more often)

With nothing further, motion by Manternach, second by Rausch to adjourn the meeting at 5:26 p.m. - all ayes.

Respectfully submitted by Shontele Orr, Park Board Member



